
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

July 31, 2013 

 

Marlene H. Dortch, Secretary 

Federal Communications Commission  

445 12
th

 Street, SW, Room TW-A325 

Washington, DC 20554 

 

RE: WC Docket No. 12-375 (Rates for Interstate Inmate Calling Services)  

 

Dear Madam Secretary: 

 

I write again on behalf of the National Sheriffs’ Association (NSA), and the more than 3,000 

elected Sheriffs nationwide, in further follow up to NSA’s earlier Comment submitted to the 

Federal Communications Commission (FCC) on March 25, 2013. 

 

As stated in NSA’s previous comments in this proceeding, “we support ‘just and reasonable’ 

interstate calling rates. However, NSA strongly opposes any FCC rulemaking that would 

compromise public safety, put additional burdens on taxpayers, or force Sheriffs to discontinue 

providing inmates with phone services.” 

 

Sheriffs are neither unmindful of, nor unsympathetic in regard to, the financial strains that 

Inmate Calling Services (ICS) rates can place on the families and friends of inmates. The 

challenge for Sheriffs is to balance these legitimate needs of inmates, their families, and friends, 

with the overriding need to ensure effective security within jails and public safety in the 

community.  

 

There are very real costs associated with the administration of ICS systems, including: 

monitoring phone calls, analyzing recordings, providing escorts for phone repair technicians, 

answering questions about the system from inmates and their families, etc. The commissions that 

jails receive help to offset these costs. Accordingly, if the FCC were to impose new regulations 

that prohibited the payment of commissions to jails, Sheriffs would be forced to reduce costs 

associated with ICS in some other manner, most likely by reducing access to inmate phones. In 

short, Sheriffs cannot afford to jeopardize facility security and public safety—and passing ICS 

administration costs along to taxpayers, at a time when county budgets are already strained, is 

unlikely. Thus, neither inmates, their families, or other members of the community would be 

served by such new FCC regulations. 
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Any ICS rate changes by the FCC should include, at a minimum, compensation to jails for the 

administrative and security costs associated with the provision of ICS as an explicit component 

of ICS charges. Furthermore, if a new rate is to be set that does not include the cost of 

commissions, NSA encourages the FCC to initiate a Further Notice of Proposed Rulemaking to 

quantify the administrative and security costs of ICS incurred by jails, and then use this data to 

establish a cost recovery mechanism for jails. Moreover, in order to protect all parties involved, 

and to prevent any loss or diminution of inmate phone services, it is imperative that any rate cap 

impacting jails be subject to a transition period that coincides with the establishment of a cost 

recovery mechanism. 

 

NSA’s membership remains extremely concerned about the security risks posed by adoption of 

the Petitioner’s original proposal, which, as we understand it, would establish a single, low ICS 

rate for interstate calls. Application of this proposal to the jail environment, where local calls 

predominate, would cause serious disruptions to the ICS calling environment. For example, it is 

certain that such a decision would create a tremendous incentive for inmates’ family and friends 

to use today’s technology to obtain interstate phone numbers in order to take advantage of FCC-

mandated low rates. Note, the rates under consideration are lower than the lowest current local 

call rate cap and would create a “rate arbitrage” incentive for the vast majority of calls placed 

through the inmate phones in jails. Compounding this effect is the high population turnover in 

jails (as opposed to prisons, which have more stable inmate populations), which has been 

addressed in a number of comments and ex parte filings in this Docket. This high level of 

turnover means that jails typically do not have the time to require inmates to maintain allowed 

calling lists or for jails to verify phone numbers and physical addresses for called parties, which 

poses a substantial security risk to inmates and jail staff and to public safety in the community at 

large. 

 

As Sheriffs, sworn to serve and protect all of our constituents, we urge the FCC to take a 

balanced approach in this matter and fully consider not only the needs of inmates, their families 

and friends, and other called parties, but the needs of everyone in the community impacted by the 

security of our jails and the costs to operate them. 

 

Respectfully yours,  
 

 

 

Sheriff (ret.) Aaron D. Kennard 

Executive Director 


